
 

 

The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie 
By-law 13-2025 

Being a By-law to Name the existing Park located on  
3781 Ryan Avenue to Stadium Park 

Whereas lands have been acquired along Ryan Avenue as part of South Coast Village 
Subdivision Phase 2 for parkland purposes; 

Whereas Gary Pooler proposed the name “Stadium Park for the park located at 3781 Ryan 
Avenue, and 

Whereas Community Consultation was held between the period of November 8th, 2024, and 
concluded December 11th, 2024, in accordance with Section 6.3 of the Town’s Park Naming 
Policy, and  

Whereas Council approved Staff Report PDS-11-2025 at the Council-in-Committee meeting 
held on February 10th, 2025, 

Now, therefore, the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the Town of Fort Erie enacts as 
follows: 

1. That the lands acquired for parkland located at 3781 Ryan Avenue shall hereby be known 
as “Town of Fort Erie Stadium Park” and shall be commonly referred to as “Stadium Park.” 

2. That the Clerk of the Town is authorized to affect any minor modifications, corrections or 
omissions, solely of an administrative, numerical, grammatical, semantical or descriptive 
nature to this by-law or its schedules after the passage of this by-law. 

Read a first, second and third time and finally passed this 24th day of February 2025. 

 

 

Mayor 

 

  Clerk 

 


